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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 
Health Plans—2022 Plan Year 

RFPQ#HSS2020.M1 
CONTACT: Michael Visconti, michael.visconti@sfgov.org, (628) 652-4645 

This Addendum is being issued to modify the requirements in the above-referenced 
Request for Proposal, as amended by Addendum No. 1 (issued on September 23, 2020), 
Addendum No. 2 (issued September 25, 2020), Addendum No. 3 (issued October 1, 
2020), Addendum No. 4 (issued October 8, 2020), Addendum No. 5 (issued October 21, 
2020) and Addendum No 6 (issued January 7, 2021) (collectively, the “RFP”).  
 
Please review the terms of the RFP and this Addendum carefully. If there are any 
inconsistencies between the RFP and the terms of this Addendum, then the terms of this 
Addendum shall prevail. 
 
A. Modifications to RFP: 
 

1. The date of the announcement of the results of the RFP will be extended to 
Friday, January 29, 2021 (RFP Section 1.6 “RFP Schedule”).  

 
Section 1.6 (RFP Schedule) shall be amended and replaced with a reference 
to the updated date of “1/29/2021” for the announcement of the results of the 
RFP (“RFP Results Announced”). 

 
B. Questions & Answers 

 
1. Q: When will SFHSS post the RFP recommendation to be presented to the Health 

Service Board? 
 

 A: The recommendation will be presented to the Health Service Board on Thursday, 
February 11, 2021. The recommendation will be posted to the Health Service 
Board website (https://sfhss.org/health-service-board) on Friday, February 5, 
2021. 

  


